
 

 

 

 
 

Wednesday, 27 December 2023 

Stewards’ Notice 

Stewards’ Inquiry 

Determination of Inquiry – Person 265689 

On 9th August 2022, Greyhound Racing SA Stewards heard and determined an Inquiry with 

respect to the conduct of 265689. 

Stewards conducted an Inquiry relating 265689 providing to the Controlling Body (Greyhound Racing 

SA) a written statement alleged to be false.  The statement related to a Statutory Declaration made on 

23rd February 2019, about the retirement of greyhounds 426119 and 374002. 

265689 did not attend the Inquiry, as required, on 9th August 2022. 

Stewards found sufficient evidence to charge 265689 with – 

(1) Make a false statement, in writing, to an officer of the Controlling Body on 23rd February 2019; 

(2) Fail to attend the Inquiry on 9th August 2022. 

Stewards heard charge-(2), ex-parte and found that charge substantiated, that 265689  failed to attend 

the Inquiry on 9th August 2022. 

Having regard to the nature of the offences and 265689’s involvement in the industry, Stewards 

cancelled 265689’s registration.  265689  will not be considered for further registration, unless and until 

she attends an Inquiry in relation to the alleged 1st offence; and further, she satisfies the fit and proper 

person test as required pursuant to the Local Rules, to the satisfaction of the Controlling Body. 

Further details may be provided for authorised purposes, upon application to Greyhound Racing SA by 

other Controlling Bodies or related entities. 

 


